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Bill Sleeman

January 5, 2008. By the time this column goes to print | will have completed both my annual election judge training and
will have made it through the primary election in Maryland (which, like many states, has been moved up in the calendar
year). | will have already dealt with the myriad of typical election day questions that voters bring with them and I will
have spent time thinking (and complaining) about these questions. The questions | get on election day are frustrating to
me because they illustrate many of the failures in the way in which our nation educates voters. On election day | serve as
much as basic civics instructor as | do an election official.

In the September 15, 2007, issue of Library Journal publisher Ron Shank suggested that libraries make 2008 the year
of “Election Education” (“Libraries and the Elections,” 132, no. 15: 8). This idea is an excellent one and Ron Shank is
right on the money when he suggests that this is an area where libraries can really make a difference.

The library community already has a group of experts on these issues in the thousands of government information
specialists employed in libraries around the country. These government information librarians have already created de-
tailed Internet sites that serve to bring together election data and resources on both a national and a local level. All you
have to do is Google “election resources library” to see what government information librarians already offer on this sub-
ject.

Shank goes on to write that librarians should do more than just point to the resources but that we also play a leader-
ship role in our communities to guarantee that all local voices are heard. Again, GODORT members have long known
this and continue to lead the way by organizing programs at their institutions and for the association that focus on many
of the issues that Shank’s column raises.

For example GODORT has planned a preconference on election resources for the 2008 Annual Conference while
our colleagues in the ACRL Law and Political Science Section will offer a program on participatory democracy initia-
tives. Other groups and associations, including the American Association of Law Librarians and the Public Library As-
sociation, have also identified elections and participatory democracy as topics to be addressed at their annual events.

One area where GODORT can be particularly effective is at the nexus of voter education, advocacy, and
e-government. As we look to the future of our round table we must look beyond just managing content to how we pro-
vide and create services for our users. Our members have long been the experts within ALA on government services at all
levels and if we want to be a part of the future of the asso



round table for the future. It is an honor to be chair of GODORT at this exciting time and | look forward to working
with, and learning from, each of you.



